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PESH has a long list of expedition 
objectives for spring 2018. Top among them 
are to continue in the La Grieta section of 
Sistema Huautla, exploring and mapping 
farther from Camp 3 (northernmost part of 
the system) and Camp 4 (over 600 meters 
deep). Good cave photographers have signed 
up to participate and will add to the grow-
ing collection of publishable photos for a 
planned coffee-table-type photo book at the 
conclusion of the project. Sótano de Agua 
de Carrizo will be rigged and re-explored for 
the first time in 40 years. This 843-meter 
(2,765-foot) deep cave is known to lie very 
close to a section of Sistema Huautla, and 
a connection will be attempted both from  
this cave and by cavers in La Grieta at the 
same time. While relocating the entrance 
to Carrizo in 2017 to get an accurate GPS 

location, two other enticing entrances were 
discovered in its vicinity. These will be 
explored in 2018. 

Other 2018 objectives include continu-
ing with our community outreach with hopes 
of obtaining permission to enter caves in 
areas where the locals have spiritual beliefs 
about the caves. PESH also now has a 
Mexican social scientist onboard, Amalia 
Montoya, an anthropologist who is research-
ing Mazatec beliefs about caves. 

A Mexican biological collecting permit 
has been requested and specimens collected 
will be sent to Dr. Oscar Francke, with whom 
we have worked for 35 years. Fernando 
Hernandez, a PESH caver originally from 
Monterrey, Mexico, is now in graduate 
school in geology and is planning to do his 
field research in Sistema Huautla. 
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latter. The short drop into the open-air pit 
was marginally free-climbable, but we rigged 
a traverse to the talus slope instead. Some 
fantastic folds were exposed in the walls of 
the lower end of the open pit, but all leads 
at the bottom ended in fill.

Surprisingly, a side passage near the top 
of the talus slope had very good airflow and 
led to a drop with large passage also visible 
on the opposite side. The passage across 
the pit was accessible by swinging over to 
a ledge, but it quickly led to a cliff entrance 
obscured by vegetation. The bottom of the 
pit intersected another small cave we had 
recently visited in the sinkhole below Nita 
Nashi. It quickly ended in collapse and fill.

That was the end of Nita Nashi Arriba. 
It unexpectedly headed away from Nita Nashi 
and did not connect in spite of its proximity. 
We surveyed a total of 213 meters to a depth 
of 33 meters, with four entrances. The fact 
that there were so many previously unknown 
entrances so close to a major cave indicates 
that there is still much to be discovered
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PESH expedition leaders work hard for 

months seeking support to make such an ambi-
tious project successful. The vast majority of 
expedition expenses are borne by the partici-
pants. Mexican cave scientists are supported by 

PESH and do not pay fees. 
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